Suggested City Executive Board response to the recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee on the Cycling Review Group progress update 

Provided by the Board Member for Planning and Regulatory Services 

	Recommendation
	Agreed? 
	Comment

	1. That guidance is provided to elected members on the use of CIL funding allocated to ward budgets to fund cycling improvement schemes, including guidance on the pooling of these resources.
	Yes
	Yes, this can be done. As Portfolio Holder I will work with planning officers to draft some simple guidelines on how to approach schemes of this sort, and circulate it.

	2. That the replacing of cycle symbols on the Cowley Road is the priority for any unspent capital funding for cycling improvement schemes in 2016/17, subject to County Council approval.
	No
	The County Council has previously been asked to carry out this work by local councillors, and informed them that it is contrary to the provisions of the Regulations governing the use of traffic markings. The County Council contacted the Department for Transport to ask if an exemption would be granted, and were told in no uncertain terms that it would not be. This too was conveyed to local councillors. The City Council is unable to do works on the highway without the County Council’s permission, and the County Council cannot do works that are contrary to the Regulation for road markings without the permission of the Department for Transport. That permission will not be forthcoming. This example makes the case for continuing our current policy of focussing on projects that can proceed immediately without the need for third party authorisation.


	3. That the City Council contacts the Vice-Chancellors of both universities to request their intervention to achieve the delegation of the power to remove abandoned bicycles on University or College-owned land to the City Council.  
	Yes
	The Council will contact the two universities to see whether this delegation can be achieved, and under what terms.
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